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May 27, 2020 
 
KZLZ, LLC 
2307 Princess Ann Street 
Greensboro, NC  27408 
 
      In re: K277CV, Tucson, AZ 
       BPFT-20190502AAU 
       Facility ID # 155925 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
This refers to the above-captioned application for K277CV, Tucson, Arizona.  Based on the below, we 
will dismiss the application BPFT-20190502AAU. 
 
An engineering study has revealed the application is a major change application pursuant to 47 C.F.R.  
§ 74.1233(a)(1).   Specifically, the Section states that “a major change is any change in frequency (output 
channel) except changes to first, second or third adjacent channels, or intermediate frequency channels”.   
 
K277CV is authorized to operate on channel 277.  K277CW proposes to move to channel 289 by 
requesting a waiver of Section 74.1233(a)(1) based on interference caused or received by a first adjacent 
construction permit1 for KCDX(FM), Florence, Arizona.  KCDX(FM)’s construction permit for channel 
276 expired on May 2, 2020, therefore K277CV does not need a waiver of § 74.1233(a)(1). 
 
Accordingly, the request for waiver of 74.1233(a)(1), IS HEREBY DENIED, and the Application BPFT-
20190502AAU IS HEREBY DISMISSED.  This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.  
§ 0.283. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      James D. Bradshaw 
      Deputy Chief 
      Audio Division 
      Media Bureau 
 

 
1 KCDX(FM) was granted a construction permit (BPH-20170412AAP) to move to channel 276 on May 2, 2017 with 
an expiration date of May 2, 2020.   


